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Happy Trails!  �





MHTA Board


President: John Whitney: whitneysminis@verizon.net


Vice Pres: Sharon Thomsen: animalover00xx@yahoo.com


Treasurer: Brian Hickey: hicks@cheshire.net 


Secretary: Barbara Kahn: rubikahn@yahoo.com


Newsletter: Krys Swan: ksd_zine@yahoo.com














Monadnock Happy Trails Association


Meets: First Monday of each Month at the Swanzey Congregational Church, Swanzey Center, NH�Visit us at � HYPERLINK "http://www.mhta.yolasite.com" ��www.mhta.yolasite.com� and Facebook!

















• John Whitney will be in touch with his son Bill Clark, who has taken over management of the new horse facility in Jeffery for a possible Reining demonstration.





• Sharon Thomsen is looking into having a speaker come in March or April to help us learn to use a GPS and compass





• Laura Susmann is putting together a sleigh ride at George Iselin's. Contact information is on the website.





• The rest of the meeting we discussed homemade remedies that we have found to work on our animals.





Tail Rub: good to use on a horse that rubs its tail.


Equal parts:


Witch hazel, Listerine, and baby oil 


Mix together and rub the mixture into the dock and or wipe down the udder or sheath.





Skin and joint elixir: For skin allergies and joint issues.


Organic non-distilled apple cider vinegar


1 Tbls per 65 Lbs for Dogs


¼ to ½ cup for horses. Start with small amounts.





Shed Enhancer: For shedding horses in spring.


Black sunflower seeds.


Start in February 


Minis – 1-2 oz. per day


Horses – 3-4 oz. per day
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January 2010 �Meeting Highlights





• The first meeting of the New Year was on January 4, 2010 held in Friendship hall at the Congregational Church in Swanzey Center from 6:30 to 8 pm.


We voted to keep 2010 dues the same: $15.00 for individual and $20.00 for family.





• Next month we will vote on new officers. �Nominees were:


President - Sharon Thomsen


Vice president - Evie Winters


Treasurer - Annie McGrath


Secretary - Laura Susmann


Director - Beth Phippard�Newsletter - Krys Swan has volunteered to stay in charge of the newsletter and website.





• Members who have something they want included in the newsletter i.e.: sale items, needed items, other organized rides, shows or clinics, etc... Should e-mail Krys with the information the first week of the month so that she can have it in the newsletter before it goes out mid-month.





• Laura Susmann related that the proposal for more horse accessible trails at Pisgah Park has been stalled with the state.





• Richmond residents should pay attention to a proposal to rezone and mandate new laws regarding horse owners. It specifies amount of land-5 acres for the first horse and 1 acre for each horse after that and particular practices for manure management and removal.





• Beth Phippard mentioned she is going camping to Otter Creek in New York, May 20, 2010. If there is anyone who is interested in caravanning you can contact her.
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